
December Newsletter 

 

Community Speedwatch Group 

Our local Community Speedwatch Group has a new leader and is currently 
looking for volunteers who can spare a few hours each month. If you would 
like to help us to encourage road users to reduce excessive speeding in our 
parish please call us on 01453 887204. 

 

Allotment Plots Available 

There are currently available plots at our Middle Hill allotment site. Now is the perfect time to 
take on an allotment as you can clear it down and put it to bed for the winter ready to Spring into 
action. Enjoy the sense of community and wonderful fresh produce that having an allotment 
brings. 

Santa is Coming to Chalford on Thurs 12th December between 1.30pm & 
4.00pm 

Don’t forget to pop into the office before Mon 10th December and get your 
free entry ticket, then come in on the day and present your ‘Santa Pass’ to the 
elves to secure your chat with Santa. Lovely refreshments will be available 
from BOHO. 

 

Longstanding Councillor Steps Down 

After over 20 years of service to Chalford Parish, Councillor David Wood has stepped down. We 
want to thank him for his incredible dedication, wisdom, kindness and integrity. We have 
awarded him Chalford Champion for his service. We will all miss him greatly. If you would like to 
represent your community and become a Councillor, please call us. 

France Lynch Pleasure Ground Wall being repaired  

Your Footpath Volunteers responded to a request from a parishioner to repair 
a Parish Council wall on France Lynch Pleasure Ground. The wall had a bulge 
that looked precarious, and when pushed, a section of the wall collapsed, 
leading to several weeks’ work. The photo shows the wall on 7 November, 
mostly complete, but with some more work to do, not least adding the 
capping stones. 


